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Minutes of the Central Committee for Catholic School Councils Meeting 
Thursday, December 2, 2021 - 7:00 p.m. 
Zoom Meeting 
 

Chair: Dominique- Darmanin Sturgeon   
Vice Chair: Roxanne Smith   
Trustee: Bruno Iannicca      
Superintendent:

 Principal / Vice Principal Secondary Association 
  Jessica Price Dufferin-Peel Secondary Unit OECTA Representative 
  Giovanna Chiodo Dufferin-Peel Elementary Unit OECTA Representative 
  Mary Licata Brampton East Caledon Dufferin Malton- Secondary 
  Karen Dancy Brampton North-East-

 
  Anna Farmer Mississauga East- Secondary 
  Leeanne DeSouza Kenney Mississauga North- Elementary 
  Dinah Langley Mississauga North - Secondary 
  Roxanne Smith Mississauga South - Secondary 
  Jennifer Millson OAPCE Representative 
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    i. Declaration of Conflict of Interest - NIL 
   b. Declaration of Alternates by Family of Schools- NIL 
   c. Identification of Observers and Guests 
    Tammy-Lynne Peel, Superintendent of Education, Brampton West 
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by a member of CCCSC, could the unapproved minutes of the meetings be 
shared prior to them being vetted and approved by CSAC; the minutes are not 
to be shared. CCCSC reps would first review and approve the minutes as a 
group- minutes belong to CCCSC, and only members would approve  

- Small token of appreciation being sent to all our members in the couric 0 Tw  0 Td
( ) 660.3 
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opportunity to sit on the committee. Next meeting will be February or March- meet 
three times a year. Superintendent Matthew Thomas is the Chair. 

    
  7. Monthly Member Update Report - NIL 
     
 E. Information / Committee Updates- Dominique Darmanin- Sturgeon 
  1. - Correspondence – Dr. Anne Jamieson presentation was hosted 

- Training for CCCSC positions 
- CCCSC letter, Introduction written by Chair Dominique Darmanin- Sturgeon, posted 

on the DPCDSB website 
- Bylaws were left on the website, parent engagements are also available 
- Parents are able to navigate the CCCSC information on the website by going to the 

Catholic Schools tab, Central Committee, all items are displayed there 

  2. CCCSC In-Service Committee Update- NIL 
     
  F. Other-  
  - Clarification requested from Dinah Langley, regarding the November 17th Ministry 

announcement, and the Trustee newsletter, if rapid antigen test kits would be coming 
home with students. Superintendent Brunton responded, there is some confusion 
between PCR tests and Rapid Tests. 19 pilot secondary schools were selected to have PCR 
tests that are voluntary and distributed only if there is an outbreak. The Ministry has 
announced that all families would get rapid test kits to take home before the Christmas 
break. Dufferin Peel is working with Peel Public Health on communication and 
distribution to parents. The Board is cautious on how to send the test kits home; in 
discussion with Trustees, there will be a decision made, after considering best options  

- Responding to Dinah Langley, if a letter would be forthcoming from the Ministry to let 
parents opt in for a test kit, Superintendent Brunton responded that the letter being 
shared will have instructions on how to use the test kits and the background on why they 
are becoming available to parents  

- Question brought forward by Dinah Langley if there has been any success on finding out 
if Dr. Loh is available to present to CCCSC, Trustee Iannicca responded there has not been 
any success. There is an upcoming Parent/Caregiver webinar on Tuesday, December 7th 
with Dr. Loh 

- Responding to Dinah Langley if there is any way to find out if Peel Public Health can 
provide a portal to parents to submit questions prior to their presentations, 
Superintendent Brunton will inquire about their platform, and if that is possible 

- Comment and request from Karen Dancy, there are students who are behind on missed 
vaccines normally given at school- if parents go to their physician there is a charge, this 




	OAPCE Report - Jennifer Millson
	- Responding to Mary Licata’s question if secondary schools would be having exams, Superintendent Brunton responded that it has not been decided at this time, details are being ironed out-as of right now the focus is on CPT’s

